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Dear Parishioner, 
 

I want to talk with you about an important conversation the Festival Committee and I 
had at our annual wrap-up meeting on August 16. 
 

At the meeting, we began talking about things like the low attendance and the        
difficulty getting enough volunteers to make the festival viable.  Our conversation   
included a lot of factors which are beyond our control and a realization that the       
average age of our parishioners is rising.  In the next two paragraphs, I will try to 
summarize what was being said about those two items. 
 

First, we are experiencing tremendous competition on Memorial Day weekend.    
Blossom Time in Chagrin Falls has become increasingly popular.  Children see it as 
the place to be and so do many adults.  The Cavs playoffs coincided with the Festival 
and probably will for the foreseeable future.  Good for the Cavs and Cleveland sports 
fans, but bad for festival attendance.  Several parishes have recently started festivals 
and two of them, Saint Paschal and Saint Clare, are near us both geographically   
and chronologically.  Since so many parishes have festivals, it is hard to attract    
people from other parishes since they tend to go to their own parishôs festival.       
Carnival style rides have become less attractive to many who have frequent access 
to venues like Cedar Point, Disney World and wherever.  Many adults who watch the 
news are becoming skeptical of amusement rides because of recent accidents.  
Gambling now is available 24/7 in northeast Ohio. 
 

Our demographics affect festival attendance and set up and tear down.  I tell people 
when I was young I went camping.  Now, my definition of camping is the Red Roof 
Inn.  As we age, we like different things and we like more comfortable things.  My  
uncle once told me you know you are getting older when it takes you longer to rest  
up than it did to get tired in the first place.  My point is that as we age, our tastes 
change and so do our abilities.  The people who liked to spend time in a tent with 
other adults while their teenaged children hung out at the festival now are empty  
nesters who enjoy the opportunity to go out of town for the weekend to see           
their grandchildren.  Some might be to the point where they will come to eat at a    
festival but do not want to walk in the dark on a grass parking lot because they know 
their footing is no longer that sure. 
 

This whole discussion led us to ask the question, ñshould the festival continue just the 
way it is on Memorial Day or should we be looking at what our people want now?ò  
We brainstormed for a little while but quickly we thought it important to come to      
you and ask what you want and would support.  We will, in the very near future, be 
sending you a questionnaire, asking you what you think would be best for our parish 
at this time.  A lot of good has happened because of the festival and we do not want 
to lose that.  At the same time, the realist in us says it might be the time to design 
some things that reflect who we are and the environment we are in.  Look for the 
mailing and please give us feedback.   
                 Sincerely,  
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God Keeps Calling More Souls  
to Journey with Him!  

By: Jean Fitzgerald 
 

Have you ever stopped to think how many people have entered the waters in our baptistery in Church?   
Or, the number of people whom God has called to become Catholic?  The mystery of it is that the call         
continues and souls are touched and then they come to us at St. Anselm. 
 
This August, a young woman, Sarah Mosser, is choosing to explore becoming Catholic, and has met with 
us a few times.  She has a great story, sheôs shared the highlights and weôre sharing our parish story with 
her.  Graced moments transpire.  God moves us to feel deep emotion in recognizing his presence as he 
calls and as we respond. 
 
We call this the journey process, because God is with us on a journey of faith from the time of our birth.  
Other people are also discerning becoming Catholic and weôll greet them with open arms when they are 
ready.  There are many ways we all can support Godôs people who would like to join all of us at St. Anselm.  
Here are some ways that you can be part of their stories also: 
 

1. Call and ask our inquirers to be part of parish events.  (Call me for their contact info: 440-729-5130). 
2. Check out the pictures on the large parish bulletin board in the baptistery. 
3. Sign up to invite an inquirer to dinner once-a-quarter.  What fun!   

Seminarians Progress 
Toward Ordination  

By: Father Tom Sweany 
 
Each year, students at Saint Mary Seminary    
participate in field education experiences in      
addition to the academic work they do at the  
seminary.  These field education experiences   
include parishes, parochial schools, hospitals   
and institutions to help the students get a realistic 
and well rounded understanding of diocesan 
priesthood.  Two seminarians, Matthew Jordan 
and James Cosgrove, are in the class that is    
preparing for ordination to the diaconate on      
October 22 and priesthood on May 19, 2017.  It is 
fun for those of us who got to know these men 
through their assignment here to see them at this 
stage of their development.  Jim was here as a 
first-year student who worked with the RCIA.  First 
year students live at the seminary but come to   
the parish weekly. Matthew was an intern.  Interns 
are third-year students who live at the parish and 
fully immerse themselves in parish life.  We wish 
them both well. 

Please Welcome  
Karen McColl  

By: David Fuller 
 
Please welcome Karen 
McColl, our new Sunday 
pianist/organist. She 
holds dual service playing 
and colleague certificates 
from the American Guild 
of Organists and the    
National Association of 
Pastoral Musicians. 
Karen was previously the 
Associate Organist at Our 
Lady of Guadalupe Church in Macedonia and      
accompanist for the Nordonia Hills Community  
Chorus. She is the lab manager at Case Western 
Reserve University. Karen is married to Scott 
McColl and has two children, Hannah (Sophomore 
at University of Findlay) and Jason (8th grade at  
Solon Middle School). We are blessed to have 
Karen, stop by after mass and say hello!  
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New Teachers Setting High Standards  
at Saint Anselm School  

By: Joan Agresta 

The new school year is always exciting, but it becomes doubly so when new teachers become part of the 
Saint Anselm School community! 
 

Not quite the newcomer, Mrs. Chelsea Turner  spent most of last year with us, first as the long term sub in 
kindergarten, and then as a Title I assistant in the school.  This year she takes over the kindergarten and 
makes it her own with her warm and loving manner and her focus on helping students flourish. 
 

At the other end of the building is our new math instructor and seventh grade homeroom teacher, Mr. Frank 
Shaffer . An honors graduate of the University of Akron, Mr. Shaffer will once again bring back the geometry 
program to our school.  Also joining our upper level faculty is Mrs. Beth Crea  who will take on the junior high 
language arts program and work with Miss Katie Kominek on the Power of the Pen writing competition. 
 

Rounding out the new additions is Mrs. Shawna Michaels .  Mrs. Michaels previously taught at NDCL, but 
she also comes with great experience with web development and blogging.  She is ready to take over our 
computer teacher role but also assist all the teachers with technology. 
 

Itôs a strong group we haveðand they are ready for excellence! 

 

Religious Jubilarians  
By: Jean Fitzgerald 

 

Among the many celebrating jubilees of their service as vowed religious in our diocese this year are three 
Ursuline jubilarians who recently or currently minister at St. Anselm.   
 

Sister Ann Whitely celebrated her Diamond Jubilee (60 years)  on Sunday, August 14, at a Mass of 
Thanksgiving in the Chapel at the Ursuline Education Center in Pepper Pike.  Sister Ann served as Director 
of Religious Education at St. Anselm from 1999 ï 2011 and as Coordinator of RCIA for Children from   
1999-2014.  Sr. Ann taught at parish schools throughout Cleveland, including at St. Clare, St. Malachi,   
and St. Mary (Mentor) schools, and served as principal at St. Jerome, and Our Lady of Peace, and as    
assistant principal at St. Thomas Aquinas School (St. Cloud, FL).  Sr. Ann currently is now engaged in the 
Ursulinesô tutoring ministry and in care of elderly family members. 
 

On August 7, Sister Noel Marra and Sister Gretchen Rodenfels celebrated their Golden Jubilees,  50 
years of service in the Ursuline order, also at a Mass of Thanksgiving at the Ursuline Education Center. 
 

Sr. Noel  has ministered as Director of Religious Education (DRE) at St. Anselm Parish since 2012.  She  
earlier taught at Immaculate Conception, St. Ann, St. Catherine, and Urban Community schools. In 1990, 
she ministered as Pastoral Associate at Annunciation Parish.  Later she served at St. Patrick (West Park), 
and as DRE at Holy Family Parish (Stow), Archbishop Lyke School, and St. Joseph Parish (Amherst).    
Additionally, Sr. Noel served as trainer of foster parents and social workers for Cuyahoga County and as 
social justice coordinator for the Ursuline Sisters.  
 

Sr. Gretchen  has served as president of Beaumont School in Cleveland Heights since 2007.  She taught 
at the elementary level at St. Ann, St. Francis de Sales, St. Clare, and St. Mary (Mentor) schools, before 
serving as principal at St. John Bosco, assistant principal at Beaumont School, and as principal at St. 
Anselm (from 1997-2003).  
 

Sisters, thank you for your service! 
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Keeping the Focus  
at Saint Anselm School  

By: Joan Agresta  
 

ñThe mission of Saint Anselm School is to provide a quality 
Catholic education, to proclaim the good news of Christ, 
and to promote the development of the whole child in a  
caring and nurturing faith -based environment.ò 

 

Each year brings important changes and adjustments to our 
parish school, and this year is no different. We begin this school 
year with two areas of intensive work: our self-study and       
mission statement, and formalization of our STEM program. 

 

We are currently involved in a year-long school self-study. Each 
Catholic school goes through this process every five years as 
part of the accreditation cycleðand this is our year for it. The 
first part of the self-study involves a research-based look at    
the students we teach and the demographics of our school.  The 
entire faculty began that part in late winter.  With the opening of 
the new school year we have now taken on a reflective look     
at our mission statement and our statements of belief 
(educational philosophy). At our opening school meetings, we 
noted the importance in our mission to educate the ñwhole 
child.ò  Because we are a faith-based and community school, 
our focus, while primarily on the faith and then academics, 
reaches beyond the ñbrainò to the heart and spirit of the         
children. The faculty also noted that the addition to the mission 
statement we would like to see, is an increased emphasis on  
the importance of not just knowing the faith, but truly living it     
in meaningful ways. 
 

This self-study will continue throughout the year, and it will 
cover a data-based review of academics in order to determine 
what the focus will be for our next five years.  After that, the  
plan will be written, submitted to the Ohio Catholic Schools    
Accreditation Association for approval, and once approved     
the plan will be implemented as we launch the 2017-2018 
school year. 
 

While all of that is going on, we shall also continue to expand 
our STEM program (Science/Technology/Engineering/Math).  
We are looking for parishioners who are electrical engineers, 
scientists, technology specialists, or who are engaged in any    
of the STEM categories to come together for a sharing session 
on what they see as the areas in their fields that need direct 
preparation within the school setting.  Keep an eye out for     
notices in the bulletin for those meetingsðand come and      
help us become a State-designated STEM school! 
 

  

Religious Education  
and Faith Formation  

By: Sister Noel Marra  
 

Before actually beginning PSR 
classes, comes the most challenging 
task (for me) and that is to wait for   
the Holy Spirit (sometimes through 
me) to invite individuals to join us in 
this important ministry to companion     
children on their journey of faith. We 
need 6th and 7th grade catechists. 
 

What these positions call for is a heart 
that loves children, a generous spirit  
to commit to the weekly sessions    
between September and April and a 
desire to weave together your story 
and Godôs story with others. You may 
be surprised that the Spirit uses the 
students to help you learn too. Think 
about it and then act. 
 

Right now, our PSR program for 
grades 1-8 requires almost  50 people   
to operate (an aide and a catechist    
in each room).  We still have a few 
openings. 
 

Three catechists are presently sharing 
their time and faith in the Sunday    
Pre-school during 9:30 a.m. Mass. We 
need another catechist for the Spring 
(7 Sundays). 
 

Four catechists rotate Sundays in    
our Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word  
Program which takes place during 
9:30 a.m. Mass. 
 

We are always seeking individuals  
willing to sub for a catechist, facilitate 
a small group or to serve in other 
ways. 
 

Just give me a call, I will find a spot 
which fits your time and talent.    
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Summer Maintenance  
By: Father Tom Sweany 

 

Summer in Ohio is orange barrel season.  On this property we tried to do some things to keep everything 
in good shape.  Some of the projects are listed below: 
 
¶ The south parking lot had cracks filled, sealing and re-striping. 
 

¶ The church roof got a lot of attention especially at the steeple because of recurring water leaks. 
 

¶ New windows were installed in four classrooms facing east. Two of these rooms house the pre-school. 
 

¶ Screens were added to the north and south facing windows in the school.  The west already had them 
and screens came with the new east windows. 

 

¶ Several dead trees were removed (mostly ash trees). 
 

¶ Relighting was done in the gym and the corridor of the school.  The new lights are LED.  There is    
tremendous saving of energy by doing this and we actually end up with more light. 

 

¶ School corridor floors and Kelly Hall got a product on the floor that will be easier to maintain than 
waxed floors that need a lot of maintenance. 

 

¶ We replaced the church organ and speakers were installed behind the arch located behind the crucifix. 
 
Some of these projects you may notice, others you may not.  The main point is that we keep trying to keep 

things in good shape.  And this is because you continue to support the church.  Thank you. 

Thoughts on Voting  
By: Jean Fitzgerald 

 

How does a faithful Catholic vote for political  
leaders who promote Gospel values and the   
common good?  The United States Conference 
of Catholic Bishops reflects every four years on 
issues surrounding the importance of the presi-
dential election in our country. This year their 
document is different.  Their focus is forming our 
consciences on Catholic teaching and political 
life.  Their documents and guidelines can be 
found at http://www.usccb.org/issues -and-
a c t i o n / f a i t h f u l - c i t i z e n s h i p / f o r m i n g -
consciences -for -faithful -citizenship -title.cfm . 
This links to articles on forming oneôs conscience 
related to political activity.   
 

Having been entrusted with special responsibility 

for the common good, the bishops encourage 

that Catholics commit themselves to the pursuit 

of the virtues, especially courage, justice, temper-

ance, and prudence.  

Future Baptism Program  
By: Father Tom Sweany 

 

Sister Noel and I have been discussing an innovation 
for the program for parents who are about to have a 
child baptized.  Currently, the parish offers a meeting      
several times a year where Sister Noel and Deacon 
Bob Kovach present material about the sacrament of 
baptism.   
 

In the program Sister and I are envisioning, a team of 
young couples who have already had their children  
baptized, would be trained so that one team couple 
would meet with a couple anticipating a baptism.  We 
are hoping this one-on-one approach would have    
practical benefits and might help couples to connect 
with others in the parish.  Practical advantages might 
include things like making it easier to schedule and not 
needing child care. 
 

We have not yet formed the team but we will be asking 
people to be on this team.  So, we are not beginning 
this program yet but we will be soon.  Stay tuned. 

http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/forming-consciences-for-faithful-citizenship-title.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/forming-consciences-for-faithful-citizenship-title.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/faithful-citizenship/forming-consciences-for-faithful-citizenship-title.cfm
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Halloween Carnival  
Sponsored by the Saint Anselm Parent Club  

 

October 23, 2016 - 12:30 p.m.- 4:30 p.m. 
 

 FOOD * GAMES & PRIZES * COSTUMES * ENTERTAINMENT * DOOR PRIZES  
 

Saint Anselm Parish has held an annual Halloween Carnival for many years.  This is a fun, family 
oriented, indoor event that is open to all children and families of the community. With a wide       
variety of activities, this can be a nice alternative to traditional trick or treating and you donôt have to 
worry about bad weather!  Please consider bringing the family to this event. If you wish to volunteer 
at the Carnival or Sponsor a Door Prize, please contact Saint Anselm School at 13013 Chillicothe 
Road, Chesterland, Ohio 44026, Attention: Halloween Carnival.  You can also call Jennifer George 
at 440-488-0833 or email craigandjennifergeorge@gmail.com for information. 

 

Saint Anselm Christmas Boutique  
 

November 12, 2016  - 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
$1.00 admission 

 

HANDCRAFTS * SNACK BAR * BAKE SALE  
 DOOR PRIZES * RAFFLE  

 

Sponsored by the Womenôs Guild, this boutique features over 80 vendors with handcrafted and     
unusual gift ideas for your Holiday shopping.  Join the BOUTIQUE BOUNCE by also stopping at Old 
South Church, 9802 Chillicothe Road in Kirtland and St. Mark Lutheran Church at 11900 Chillicothe 
Road in Chesterland on the same day.  (St. Markôs is also on Friday evening.)  Pick up a card at your 
first stop and have it stamped at each show for a chance to win one of three gift baskets.  Drawing 
will be on November 13th. 

Thanksgiving Dinner  
By: Karen Wright 

  
  

The 25th annual St. Anselm Thanksgiving dinner will be held on 
Thanksgiving Day, November 24, 2016 from noon to 3 p.m.  We will 
be serving a delicious traditional meal with all the trimmings ï turkey, 
mashed potatoes, stuffing, sweet potatoes, green beans and corn, 
applesauce, cranberry sauce, salad, rolls, beverages, and an 
assortment of homemade desserts.   

 

This free community dinner is made possible with the help of numerous volunteers and generous local 
business and parishioner donations.  Free-will donations raise money for the Geauga Hunger Task Force, 
which operates several food pantries throughout the county.   
 

Please consider joining us, either to enjoy the fellowship of the meal or perhaps to start a tradition of 
volunteer service for yourself or your family for the holiday.  If you would like to learn more about 
volunteering, please contact Karen Wright (216-409-9571) or the St. Anselm Parish Center (440-729-9575).  
Thank you for your prayers and support for the dinner! 


